HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Horley Town Meeting held at the Edmonds Community Hall, Albert Rooms, Albert Road, Horley on Friday 26 April 2013

PRESENT

In the Chair:
Cllr R Olliver, Chairman & Town Mayor 

Town Councillors
Cllrs C Austin, J Baird, R Bethell, J Chapman, 

M George, M Goldsmith, Samantha Marshall, 

Simon Marshall, V Marshall, D Powell, T Schofield, 
R Sherwin and J Spratt
Borough Councillors: 
Cllr S Banwait
Town Clerk 
Alan Jones




Deputy Clerk
Carol Fenton

Parks Warden
Roy Martin
Mr Kevin Hurley, Police and Crime Commissioner for Surrey
Plus 42 members of the public.
The Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Town Cllrs M Robinson and F Stimpson, Borough Councillor G Knight and County Councillors K Hammond and D Ross-Tomlin.  Apologies were also received from Sam Gyimah MP, J Ross-Tomlin, 

C Cooper and R Moore.  (Cllrs K Hagerty and M Miller were absent.)
Minutes of Meeting held on 27 April 2012
The Minutes of the Horley Town Meeting held on 27 April 2012 were presented for confirmation by those present and signature by the Chairman of the Council.

Smith's Charity

The unaudited accounts of Smith's Charity, for the year ending 28 February 2013 were presented by Mr David Hall, one of the Charity Trustees, and received by those present. Mr Hall went on to explain that there had been far fewer applicants to the Charity this year.  He added that Miss Anne Middlecote had retired as Clerk to the Charity, after forty one years’ service.  (A copy of the accounts is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.)
Horley in Spring 2013
Presentations were made to the prize winners in the recent Horley in Spring competition.
Horley Churchyards

A report was given by Town Cllr David Powell, a member of the Churchyards Committee.  He explained that Team Rector, Rev Calvert Prentis, was now in post.  Tenders had been sought for the Grounds Maintenance contract, producing a saving of £4,000. 

Horley Edmonds Community Fund

A report was presented by Laura Thurlow, the Deputy Director of the Community Foundation for Surrey.  (A copy is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.) 

Annual Report 2012 – 2013 

The Annual Report was received by those present.

Town Plan 2013 – 2016

The draft Town Plan was received by those present.  The Clerk explained that there would be a public consultation period on the Plan, ending 30 June 2013.
Report of the Chairman of the Council - Councillor Richard Olliver
Cllr Olliver presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes. 
Report of the Chairman of the Leisure & Amenities Committee -

Councillor Jack Chapman
Cllr Chapman presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Planning & Development Committee -               Councillor Mike George
Cllr George presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Finance & General Purposes Committee - 

Councillor Roy Sherwin  

Cllr Sherwin presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Himalayan Balsam Action Plan
Cllr David Powell update those present on plans to eradicate Himalayan Balsam from local river banks.  (A copy of his report is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.)
Resolutions

It was noted that no resolutions had been submitted.

Town Award Presentations

Town Awards were presented to Mr Doug Kilborn and Mr Peter Moxley.  (Copies of their citations are appended to the signed copy of these minutes.)

Presentation by Mr Kevin Hurley, Police and Crime Commissioner for Surrey
A presentation was received from Mr Hurley, who had been elected in November as the first Commissioner for Surrey.  Mr Hurley explained his zero tolerance approach to policing; his aim to get more visible street policing; putting victims at the centre of the Criminal Justice System and allowing the public a greater say in how streets are policed.  In a lively question and answer session, several topics were discussed, including how performance was measured; how his work differs from that of the Surrey Police Authority; and how he is directly responsible to the electorate.  Mr Hurley highlighted the unfairness of Surrey’s financial burden compared with a number of other counties, and added that he had been in touch with both the Home Secretary and the Chancellor to see if this matter might be addressed.  (Brief notes of the presentation are appended to the signed copy of these minutes.)  

The Chairman of the Council thanked Mr Hurley for his presentation and added that he was proud of Horley Town Council’s close relationship with the local Police.

Public Discussion Period

Local resident Helen Peters raised concerns that the litter bins in the Churchyards were always overflowing.  The Clerk explained that litter clearance had been omitted from the new Grounds Maintenance Contract and was a matter that needed to be resolved, as the bins were currently only being emptied as a goodwill gesture.  Mrs Peters also raised the question of anti-social behaviour in the Churchyards, in particular excessive alcohol consumption.  It was agreed that this matter would be raised at the next Neighbourhood Panel Meeting.

Mr Brian Buss of the Horley Local History Society spoke of the urgent need to find permanent suitable storage for the Society’s archive material.  He added that any ideas for suitable storage would be welcomed.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.45 pm.  
Date of Next Meeting – 25 April 2014
Signed:





Dated: 
